
AAUW-AUBURN: CONNECTING A VIBRANT PAST & FUTURE 
 This article is the second in a series about the early days of AAUW-Auburn. 

As reported in the Auburn Journal on November 4, 1948, Mrs. Lois Nelson, called for a meeting to 
organize a local chapter of the American Association of University Women (AAUW) in Auburn, 
California. The meeting would take place at Placer College on November 16, 1948. The article noted 
that about 40 women expressed interest in joining.


A preliminary meeting was held on the 
afternoon of November 16, 1948, with 
the California AAUW president, vice 
president, and Auburnites Mrs. Elma 
Clark Young, Mrs. Harold Chastain, 
Mrs. Bob Lawrence, and Mrs. Katherine 
Lee.  The organizing meeting was held 
in the evening, where all eligible women 
were invited to attend.  At that time it 
was reported that sixty women had 
applied for membership.  


According to charter member Ginna 
Akers, “Things were changing now that 
the war was over. We weren’t counting 
coupons and ro l l i ng bandages 
anymore.  We were focused on 
promoting education for young girls 
and women - and continuing our own 
education.”  “In the early days, a major 
activity was organizing an Art show,“ 
remembers Sue Dings, l i fe t ime 
member. 
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